
 

 

 

Governing Board Special Meeting 

of October 18, 2016 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on October 18, 2016. The special meeting began 
at 9:00 a.m. and was held to discuss the following topic. 
 

Governing Board Vacancy 
The Governing Board reviewed Board Policy 1021 and Administrative Procedure 1021.1, 

Vacancies on the Governing Board, and discussed how to fill the Governing Board 

position following the passing of John T. Nejedly.  The Governing Board decided to 

proceed with a provisional appointment for Ward IV.  This process will involve review and 

discussion of all applications at one meeting, followed by a second special meeting to 

interview three finalists.  If there is no consensus, the District will move forward to fill the 

position with a special election.  The Governing Board asked the human resources 

department to handle the receipt and checking of all applications. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 9, 2016, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicki Gordon, President (Ward III) • Greg Enholm, Vice President (Ward V) • Timothy J. Farley, 

Secretary (Ward III) • John E. Márquez (Ward I) • John T. Nejedly (Ward IV) • Kwame Baah-Arhin, 

Student Trustee 
 


